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A Publication of 

Tampa Bay Mensa 

 

Tampa Bay Sounding 

Tampa Bay Mensa 

11111 N. 20th Street 

Tampa, FL 33612 

 

Mensa is an international society whose sole 

qualification for membership is a score at or 

above the 98th percentile on a standard IQ test. 

Mensa is a not-for-profit organization whose 

main purpose isò to serve as a means of 

communication and assembly for its members. 

All opinions expressed herein are those of the 

individual authors, and not necessarily those of 

the editors or officers of Mensa. Mensa as an 

organization has no opinions. Tampa Bay 

Mensa serves Hillsborough, Pinellas, Pasco, 

Hernando, and Sumter counties.  

 

Please visit Tampa Bay Mensa online at www.tampa.us.mensa.org and join our Facebook groups: 

ñTampa Bay Mensaò and ñRegional Gathering for Tampa Bay Mensa.ò 

 

Tampa Bay Sounding is the official newsletter of Tampa Bay Mensa, American Mensa local group 

number 10-335. © 2019 Tampa Bay Mensa. All rights reserved. All material in this issue not 

copyrighted by individual contributors may be reprinted in other Mensa publications, provided that 

credit is given to the author or artist and to Sounding. Prior written consent of the editor is required for 

any other reproduction in any form. Any Mensa publication reprinting Tampa Bay Sounding material is 

requested to send a copy to the editor.  

 

SUBSCRIBE: The subscription cost for local members is partially remitted from annual dues paid to 

American Mensa Ltd. Tampa Bay Sounding is available to other Mensans and to non-Mensans at an 

annual subscription cost of $12.00. To subscribe, send a check, payable to Tampa Bay Mensa, to the 

Treasurer: Kathy Crum, 7164 Quail Hollow Blvd, Wesley Chapel FL 33544-2525. 

 

Submission Guidelines 

 

Tampa Bay Sounding encourages submissions 

from all members. Submissions must be 

signed, but names may be withheld or 

pseudonyms may be used if requested. All 

letters to the editor will be subject to publication 

unless the author specifically requests 

otherwise. All material submitted will be 

considered for publication, but nothing can be 

guaranteed. Everything is subject to editing. 

Please keep the following guidelines in mind: 

1. Articles, casual essays, opinion pieces, 

poems, short stories, puzzles, and 

artwork are all encouraged. 

2. Personal attacks and bigoted, sexist, 

hateful, or otherwise offensive material 

will not be published. 

3. E-mail submissions are preferred, either 

embedded in the email or as Microsoft 

Word-readable attachments (including 

PDF). Legible hard copy pages, including 

handwritten submissions, will be 

considered (but not given preference). 

 

You may send your submissions to: 

editor@tampa.us.mensa.org  (Please indicate 

ñTBM Soundingò in the subject header.) 

 

Unless otherwise specified, unsolicited 

contributions should be submitted by the tenth 

day of the month preceding publication. 

http://www.tampa.us.mensa.org/
mailto:editor@tampa.us.mensa.org
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Note from the New Editor 
 

Hello, fellow Mensans! I am very excited to be taking over as editor of the TBM 

Sounding!  I thought Iôd use this first editorôs note to introduce myself to you, 

since I just recently moved into the Tampa area and donôt know any of you yet.  

I have been a Mensan for (uncomfortable cough) almost 35 years now.  My 

mother tried to push me to get involved with Mensa as a child, but as a socially 

insecure youth, I thought it would further alienate me.  I now know that was a 

huge mistake and wish I had joined at a much younger age.  As it is, I joined 

when I graduated from college and have loved it ever since.   

My passion in life, and my early education was astrophysics and cosmology.  

Unfortunately, during my years in college, I made a ñwrong turn in 

Albuquerqueò, as Buggs Bunny would say.  I interned with a consulting firm and 

got into the world of shared services and outsourcing, and through a series of 

tragic mistakes, that became a 30+ year career.  However, I canôt complain.  

This work has had its own charms and has been extraordinarily rewarding in 

many ways, including the ability to live and work all over the world, from New 

Zealand, to China, Brasil, Chile, India, Switzerland, Norway, and most recently, 

The Netherlands, where my family and I spent the last three years, before 

moving to Tampa.  

My true passion, though, remains astrophysics, which I study incessantly.  And, 

I spend cool winter nights with my telescope array, doing long-exposure 

astrophotography.   

I am so happy to be finally in a place where I can enjoy life a bit more and get 

involved and meet people, which was near impossible during my career on the 

road.  Besides volunteering to be editor, I will start coming to as many events 

as I can, as I am very eager to get to know all of you and hear your stories! 

As a final thought, Iôd love to hear from you about the Sounding.  What have 

you enjoyed the most in this publication, what could you use less of, and what 

would you like to see more?  Perhaps, for fun, you could send me your stories 

at editor@tampa.us.mensa.org.  Ernest Hemmingway once famously said (and 

proved) he could tell a deep, emotional story in just 6 words.  I wonôt hold you to 

that, but letôs shoot for 100 words.  Iôll pick my favorites and (with your 

permission) publish them in the next volume.  The rest will be a great way for 

me to get to know you!   Thanks so much!  

Rob Bradford 

bradfro@yahoo.com for personal notes 

editor@tampa.us.mensa.org for official inquiries and submissions 

mailto:editor@tampa.us.mensa.org
mailto:bradfro@yahoo.com
mailto:editor@tampa.us.mensa.org
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Save the Date   

11/24/2019 - 10am, Fall Picnic at Philippe Park 

 

Come join us for a fun picnic in the park! We'll be at Shelter # 7, located next to 

the Indian Mound historical site, and with a beautiful view of Tampa Bay. TBM 

will provide burgers and hot dogs. You bring your own beverage of choice, and 

a side dish or dessert to share with the group. This event is family-friendly, and 

leashed dogs are allowed. The park has hiking trails, playground equipment, 

and a boat ramp--bring your boat or fishing pole if you are so inclined. See you 

there! 

Miles for Moffitt 2019 

Give.moffitt.org   When you register to run/walk with us please do so under 

the team Mensa Cares, any questions contact team leader Lisa Blair 

at jazzergirl@verizon.net We have team members doing the 10K and 5K so 

far , there is also 1K walk and a kids race with the Rays mascot. 2 Rays 

tickets For 2020 are included with each entry except the kidôs race but with 

2 per racer we should have enough for all of the team to attend a free game 

together. We will meet for lunch after the race. Anyone wanting to donate 

under Mensa Cares and not attend thanks so much. All fees paid for by 

individual team members.                 

 

https://www.google.com/url?q=http://Give.moffitt.org&sa=D&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw0l5PJ6SN7ohZgsj4-0AtHL
mailto:jazzergirl@verizon.net
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LocSec Column  
By: Art Schwartz  

 

Hi everyone,  

I hope you are not already stressing out about the Holiday. I have decided to 
start stressing out early so I can get it done. It gets competitive with adult aged 
kids with one already married. They have choices who to spend time with and 
my wife and I must make sure they make the correct decision. 

We are having the Picnic a little later than usual this year. The weekend before 
thanksgiving. Please check the TBM calendar for details. I would love to see 
you there. 

We are planning a winter social for January, but I donôt have any details to 
share with you yet. 

There will be an RG this year. I am waiting for approval and hope to have a 
contract in place soon. 

Yes, it will be land based not a cruise this year. We hope to start announcing 
details as soon as we have the contract signed. 

Please volunteer to help at the RG. We will need as many members as 
possible to help out.  Also, we will need people to make presentations and run 
activities. We want to make this a wonderful, interesting and fun event. 

Please contact any member of the ExComm if you can help. All the contact info 
is at the back of the sounding 

   

Art Schwartz 
SR. Integration Analyst 
Art.schwartz@baycare.org 
MS 1056  
727-467-4666 
  

mailto:Art.schwartz@baycare.org
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RVC Region 10 Column 
By: Thomas G Thomas  

September 

Iôd like to take a moment to recognize the hard work of our Local Groups during the 

Lapsed Member renewal program this year. As an incentive, the top group in each class 

size won a free CultureQuest entry for 2020, and two Region 10 groups took top honors: 

Northwest Florida Mensa and Tallahassee Area Mensa, each with a 28.5% renewal rate. 

This was compared to a national renewal rate of 13%. Congratulations to both groups! 

 

As a member organization run by its volunteers, American Mensa is dependent on you 

to be its best. This is true at both the local and national level. At the local level, the most 

visible volunteers are your Executive Committees, primarily via your Local 

Secretaries/Presidents and your Local Group Newsletter Editors, but there are many 

other volunteers who move things along, from the Proctors who provide testing 

opportunities for new members to join, to those who run social events on your local 

calendars, to those who provide content on your local group social media groups, and 

those who volunteer to read essays to provide scholarships for worthy students, and 

more. Some groups have had trouble recruiting new volunteers, however, because the 

leaders havenôt met you yet and donôt know that you might be interested. 

 

The same is true of National Committees. Committee Chairs often reach out to the 

people we already know, because we know they are interested, but so many others we 

donôt know could have a lot to offer and we just donôt know it. 

 

To help with this, American Mensa has launched the Volunteer Marketplace (visit 

https://connect.us.mensa.org/volunteeropportunities/volunteeroverview). 

From here you can see what roles are available, and complete a profile letting us know 

what your skill sets and interests are, what level of participation you would be willing to 

commit to, and other key information. Because the program has just started the choices 

are limited as of this writing, mostly for national committees, but local groups may also 

take advantage of the program to seek out Proctors, RG Committee volunteers, 

ExComm candidates, and others. Please check this out and see whether it is something 

you would be interested in. 

 

The next scheduled American Mensa Committee (AMC) meeting will be on September 

7, 2019 in Arlington, TX. At this time I do not have the agenda, but you will be able to 

find it at https://www.us.mensa.org/lead/amc/meeting-reports/. Select the 

dropdown for the 2019-09-07 meeting and the agenda should be available by the time 

this column finds its way to your newsletter. Let me know if you have any questions or 

concerns that you would like me to bring before the AMC. 

 

https://connect.us.mensa.org/volunteeropportunities/volunteeroverview
https://www.us.mensa.org/lead/amc/meeting-reports/
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On a personal note, I will be retiring from my current full-time job at the end of August. 

This will offer me a chance to get to some of your local group events that are held during 

weeknights, something I simply havenôt been able to manage over the past couple of 

years. I hope that Iôll be able to meet more of you in the next few months.  

 

October 

October is Mensa Testing Month. By now you should have all received your MVP 

(Mensa Voucher Program) Code, which better than last year can be used by multiple 

prospects, so invite all your friends and relatives to get their free voucher! Itôs been 

demonstrated that friends and family members are the most likely to join after qualifying, 

so you are our best ambassadors. (Just remember that they need to request the 

voucher before showing up for the test.) 

The American Mensa Committee (AMC) met on September 6-7 at the National 

Headquarters in Arlington, Texas. Saturday was our regular quarterly meeting, where we 

conducted business including reports from our Treasurer, Taz Criss (with an investment 

presentation from Frost Investments) and our Executive Director Trevor Mitchell (with 

reports from each of the national office department heads). Along with approving new 

national appointments, we approved three motions (clarifying the AG policy on Speaker 

Compensation, updating the AML Investment Fund Policy, and disbanding the Local 

Group Logistics team). 

Iôd like to congratulate Brian Reeves of Palm Beach Area Mensa for his appointment as 

National Advocate, taking over the role from Elissa Rudolph (coincidentally also from 

Palm Beach Area Mensa). That means thereôs now an opening for Region 10 

Ombudsman, so Iôm looking for candidates. If you are interested in the position, please 

let me know. 

September is also when we hold our annual planning session. Starting from our current 

financial and marketing status and member demographics along with known strengths 

and challenges, we brainstormed ideas for setting the 2020-2025 strategy, and the 

results will be compiled for our next meeting.  

November 

The International Board of Directors (IBD) met on October 11-13 in Kuala Lumpur, 

Indonesia. This is an annual meeting which is held in various locations around the world, 

so each full national Mensa has an opportunity to host. The last time they met in the US 

was in 2006 at the World Gathering in Orlando, and American Mensa will next host the 

meeting at the World Gathering in Houston in 2021. 

 

Although American Mensa is the largest of the national Mensas, we still only comprise 

about a third of the total worldwide membership, which is spread across 100 countries, 

including 35 full national Mensas. However, our size does give us greater representation 

at the IBD meetings, giving us four National Representatives on the Board. Those 
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members are our Chair (LaRae Bakerink), First Vice Chair (Lori Norris), Treasurer (Taz 

Criss), and Second Vice Chair (Billie Lee). A fifth National Rep (Secretary (Jason 

Seiler)) serves if our membership exceeds 50,000. This year due to surgery Lori was 

unable to attend, and Jason attended in her place. 

 

Generally, the members of American Mensa do not pay much attention to Mensa 

International, as evidenced by the low voter turnout during the International Election. 

However, since we are part of the International community, and must follow the Mensa 

International Constitution, some members may be more interested in the activities of the 

IBD than they think. 

 

The agendas and minutes of the annual meetings, as well as other documents and 

reports, are available at the Mensa International website at 

https://www.mensa.org/members/international-governance. You will need to register to log 

in if you donôt already have a profile, since the American Mensa login does not work on 

the international site, but getting a logon is simple to do by providing your membership 

number and identifying information.  

 

I would like to thank Albia Dugger for once again volunteering to serve as Region 10 

Scholarship Chair for the 2020 Mensa Foundation Scholarship program. The Local 

Group Scholarship Chairs will be looking for volunteers to serve as judges, with the 

submission process already underway. Essays will be available after December 1, and 

judging will begin shortly after that. 

 

On October 10th, Wynn Rostek of Space Coast Area Mensa (SCAM) passed away 

after a long illness. Wynn had been a member continuously since 1978, and served as a 

leader in SCAM for many of those years, including terms as their newsletter editor and 

Local Secretary (LocSec), as well as the Region 10 Scholarship Chair. Most recently he 

was serving as the Assistant LocSec for the group. As a dedicated leader, he agreed to 

step in even within the past couple of months when volunteers were needed to run for 

the SCAM Executive Committee. He was one of the first Mensa leaders that I met 

outside of my own local group during the SCAM Regional Gathering, and always had 

support, encouragement and advice to offer me as I took on my own leadership roles in 

Tampa Bay Mensa. I will miss him greatly. 

 
 

December 
 
The American Mensa Committee (AMC) meeting will be held on Saturday, December 7, 

2019 in Elk Grove, IL at the Sheraton Suites Chicago. Most of the agenda is boilerplate 

(acceptance of quarterly reports, approval of minutes, reports from the Treasurer and 

Executive Director, etc.). There is one motion on the agenda at this time which I suspect 

will generate substantial discussion, both among the AMC and the membership in 

general, and that is to put forth a bylaws referendum to change the AMC Terms of Office 

https://www.mensa.org/members/international-governance
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from two years to three years starting in 2021. The primary reason for this is to align our 

elections with those of Mensa International, which already changed the Constitution in 

the most recent election to hold their elections on a three-year cycle. There are several 

advantages to this proposal, not least of which is to reduce the expense of elections by 

keeping them synchronized. If the membership approves this referendum, there will be 

two elections every six years, but if it is not approved, there would be four election years 

(American Mensa in 2023, 2035 and 2027, and Mensa International in 2024 and 2027). 

The projected average annual savings would be $5,000. 

  

Of course, if this motion passes, it wouldnôt change the terms of office automatically, but 

would put it up for a vote by the membership of American Mensa during the next election 

in 2021. Expect to see more details about this referendum in upcoming months. 

  

You will be able to find the agenda at https://www.us.mensa.org/lead/amc/meeting-

reports/. Select the dropdown for the 2019-12-07 meeting. Let me know if you have any 

questions or concerns that you would like me to bring before the AMC. 

  

The 2019-2020 Mensa Scholarship program is underway, and essays are rolling in. The 

Mensa Foundation awards more than $140,000 annually in scholarships, and 

volunteering to be a scholarship judge is one way members can contribute to the first of 

Mensaôs purposes (ñto identify and foster human intelligence for the benefit of 

humanityò). Starting in December, Local Group Scholarship Chairs will begin to gather 

information on the submissions, though applicants will have until January 15 to submit 

their essays. They will need judges to assist in reading and scoring the essays, so let 

the Scholarship Chair for your local group know if you would be willing to help. 

  

I would like to thank Lisa Blair for spearheading Tampa Bay Mensaôs participation in the 

Tampa Bay Times Festival of Reading in at USF Saint Petersburg in November. The 

local group was recognized as a Community Exhibitor, presenting information about 

Mensa For Kidsô and their Excellence in Reading program, which in cooperation with the 

Library of Congress provides reading lists for youth, along with opportunities to earn 

certificates and t-shirts for their accomplishments. The program is open to all youth 

under 18 years of age, whether or not they are a member of Mensa. 
 
 

Until next month (or until I see you online), 

Thomas George Thomas 
Email: RVC10@us.mensa.org 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/thomas.g.thomas 

 

https://www.us.mensa.org/lead/amc/meeting-reports/
https://www.us.mensa.org/lead/amc/meeting-reports/
mailto:RVC10@us.mensa.org
https://www.facebook.com/thomas.g.thomas
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CryptoPoems  
By: Sylvia Zadorozny 

 

Answer to August-September CryptoPoem 

But two miles more, and then we rest! 
Well, there is still an hour of day, 
And long the brightness of the West 
Will light us on our devious way; 
Sit then, awhile, here in this woodτ 
So total is the solitude, 
We safely may delay. 
These massive roots afford a seat, 
Which seems for weary travellers made. 
 There rest.  The air is soft and sweet 
In this sequestered forest glade, 
And there are scents of flowers around, 
The evening dew draws from the ground; 
How soothingly they spread! 
Ϥ /ƘŀǊƭƻǘǘŜ .ǊƻƴǘŜΣ ά¢ƘŜ ²ƻƻŘέ 

 

October Poem 
A CHOSUWIN, BWIZEOHUGR CZOANIHO óK UN 

KW BOOK AG AGKUVIO PWWT, 

UG LINK KFO EHONN FUN SOGKIHD YWHO; 

A CHUMUZORO, U KFUGT, 

FUN MOGOHAPZO FAGE KW KATO, 

AGE YAHBUGR UG WIH WY  G, 

A CANNARO PAST, WH KYW, KW BATO 

KW KUBON YFOG FO YAN DWIGR. 

FUN VIAUGK WCUGUWG KW UGNCOSK, 

FUN TGWYZOERO KW IGJWZE 

WG YFAK SWGSOHGN WIH BIKIAZ BUGE, 

KFO ZUKOHAKIHO WJ WZE; é  
FUN CHONOGSO UN OGSFAGKBOGK, 

DWI POR FUB GWK KW RW; 

WZE MWZIBON NFATO KFOUH MOZZIB FOAEN 

AGE KAGKAZUQO, LINK NW. 

 

~ OBUZD EUSTUGNWG, ñUG A ZUPHAHDò 
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December Poem 
 

GUEL DCFFJ SURF, UCF NAO EHJDFYHYô? 

HY DTF GAAE, SUDFCôJ WEHJDFYHYô, 

U PFUODHBOE JHWTD, SFôCF TUGGN DAYHWTD, 

EHRHYô HY U BEACHVU SAYVFCEUYV. 

WAYF USUN HJ DTF PEHMMUCV, 

TFCF DA JDUN HJ DTF EHMUCV, 

U SUCL J  OYYN VUN, SF EHZF HD DTUD SUN, 

EHRHY HY U BEACHVU SAYVFCEUYV. 

AY DTF PFUIT SF SHEE TURF U GHIYHI, 

DOCDEFJ, JUYV UYV JFUWOEEJ UYV JOY. 

ITCHJDLUJ VHYYFC HJ UY AEV DCUVHDHAY, 

HDôJ WCAOGFC UYV JDAYF ICUPJ PN DTF DAY. 

EUDFC AY, SFôEE GFCJGHCF, 

UJ DFLGFCUDOCFJ CHJF, FRFY THWTFC, 

U SUCL JOYYN VUN, SF EHZF HD DTUD SUN, 

EHRHYô HY U BEACHVU SAYVFCEUYV! 

 

 

 

 

Get Published! 
Tampa Bay Sounding loves and encourages 

submissions from all members! 

As Tampa Bay Mensa has a wide variety of members with fascinating 

photographs, hobbies, travels, careers, observations and life events, we 

know amazing articles are just waiting to be created. Take a risk, share your: 

articles, casual essays, opinion pieces, poems, short stories, puzzles and 

photographs of artwork. Members who are under 18 are also encouraged to 

submit with parental permission.  

Have an idea for a program: a place to visit or a community event to attend? 

Our Programs Officer can help ï and it can also appear in our Sounding!  
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Winning Essays 

 

Many of us who attended the Summer Social had the opportunity to meet Aidan 
Reilly, the winner of last year's Tampa Bay Mensa Scholarship, and to hear him 
read his essay to the group. Aidan will be attending UC Berkeley and majoring 
in Mathematics. Another scholarship winner who did not attend the social was 
Emma Stephan, who will also be attending UC Berkeley, majoring in 
Biochemical Engineering, with possibly a double-major to include Electrical 
Engineering. Both Aidan and Emma attended H.B. Plant High School. Both 
have given us permission to publish their essays in the Sounding. 
 

Aidan Reilly 
 

I discovered my love for math as a sophomore. 

I'd enjoyed the subject up to that point, yes, but never truly appreciated it. My 

experience was limited to that which I had been taught, devoid of the underlying 

reason and frankly, beauty. I would catch glimpses, see patterns and proofs 

emerge to make what had been arcane so wonderfully logical, but for the most 

part math remained something to be memorized. 

This changed entirely when I was selected by my school to take the American 

Mathematics Competition. I had no idea what the test was and didn't expect it 

to be particularly difficult. My confidence was severely misplaced. The 

questions were like nothing I had seen before. After I left that day, I googled the 

acronym out of a mild curiosity. Then again later to work a problem, then a 

whole test. 

What had begun as a passing interest developed quickly into an obsession. I 

made it a point to spend three hours studying daily and devoured as many 

problem sets as I could. 

I enrolled in a Statistics class that summer. The following year as a junior, I took 

Calculus BC. As a Senior, I've taken Calculus III and begun a course on 

Differential Equations at local colleges. My friends 

questioned my decision to take classes on these latter subjects; the colleges I 

hope to attend are very clear I will receive no credit for them. I don't care. If I 

want to be successful as a mathematician, I need 
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to work for it, to truly love the subject and treat learning as its own reward. 

I plan to conduct research into Pure Mathematics as a career. To this end, I will 

strive to obtain as much experience in the field as possible starting from my 

freshman year. As George Pólya famously said, "Mathematics is not a 

spectator sport." Those who achieve greatness in the field, no matter how 

talented, almost unvaryingly poured countless hours of effort into study. 

In college, I will continue to participate in mathematics competitions, specifically 

the Putnam Examination. I will pursue research opportunities through the REU 

or similar programs. I hope to receive my bachelors early to open the door for 

higher level studies. Through campus mathematical societies I'll be able to 

learn from both seasoned professors and fellow lowly undergraduates. Above 

all, I will continue independent study. The majority of my mathematical ability 

has been earned from exploring subfields I found interesting, not set 

curriculum. 

Math is beautiful to me for multiple reasons. It requires focused creativity and 

stern logic in equal parts.  The results obtained have incredible and often 

unbelievable implications. But, above all, I prize it because it rewards hard 

work. 

No feeling of accomplishment matches that I feel after solving a difficult proof. I 

will sit on a problem for days, only becoming more agitated and determined 

with time. Supposed eureka moments, followed by abject disappointment, 

number in the dozens. I'll pace and rant and rave, certain the solution is within 

my reach, until I at last seize it. My triumphant yell has woken up my family on 

more than one occasion. 

I take pride in the time and effort I've invested. No matter where I find myself in 

life, I fully intend to always be a practicing mathematician.  

 

Emma Stephan 
 

Innate intellectual curiosity and desire to understand the world around me 

shaped my aspirations, continually reinforcing a desire to achieve humanitarian 

goals via STEM approaches. My pursuit of an engineering career in which I 

would do research that solved universal health burdens began in sixth grade, 

when I came across an article exalting a biophysicist for his work towards 

curing blindness. For the first time, I saw my mother's prosthetic leg and other 

challenges of life as obstacles to improve and remedy, rather than 

unchallengeable truths to simply understand. 
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Within months I purchased my first theoretical physics book, seeking to remedy 

my lack of physics experience. It took over a year to finish, with sticky notes on 

most pages, but I worked my way through it, thoroughly intrigued. After 

studying countless related novels and research papers, I reached out to a 

computational biophysics professor at USF. Under his tutelage, I learned to 

code models, including my main project which analyzed calcium levels in 

Alzheimer's-afflicted brains. Eventually, my thirst for greater exposure to the 

subject matter I was studying independently drove me to successfully petition 

my school to offer AP Physics C, which had previously never been offered.  

During high school, I also spent countless hours volunteering at a local hospital 

in the neurology, orthopedics, and burn units. This is where I saw numerous 

instances of heartbreaking gaps between available medical technology and 

unmet medical need. I realized that as fascinating as the computational 

modeling was, I wanted to help the patients who had touched me by inventing 

tangible solutions to those gaps. 

As time progressed and I took advantage of opportunities including USF's 

Biomedical Engineering Program, I began to see ordinary objects in a new light. 

I saw circuit boards that I had loved to examine and take apart during robotics 

team practice become neural interfaces that gave motor function and a sense 

of normalcy to those who lacked it. I learned to program sensors to stimulate 

the ulnar nerve. 

Recognizing the exorbitant cost of my mother's prosthetic, unattainable except 

to a very small portion of the world's populace, applications of 3D-printing 

sparked within me a desire to design low-cost prosthetics for impoverished 

communities. Once again, I reached out to an electrical engineering professor 

engaging in the biomedical research I was fascinated by, and spent hours 

discussing his work with him in his office. I was subsequently able to work on 

several Arduino-based projects under his guidance, ultimately confirming for 

me that I had found my true calling. 

Biomedical engineering and the application of electrical systems within it 

exhilarate me because they provide opportunities to serve disadvantaged 

groups through stimulating technological innovation. With a mother who is both 

an amputee and a doctor of adolescent medicine, I have always had strong 

motivation to improve the health and lives of others. Yet, I have always felt a 

sense of purpose and belonging when tinkering in my room or collaborating on 

designs with my robotics team. I intend to use my education in biomedical 

engineering to channel my technical skills towards improving the quality of life 

for those disabled by physical conditions as well as socioeconomic conditions. I 
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hope to use my training to help invent a brighter future that is accessible to 

more than just the wealthy and connected. 

 

The Mensa Member Award Program for 
Scholarships  
 

The scholarship application process is open Oct. 7 - Jan. 15. 

Several $2,500 scholarships are awarded each 

year through the Mensa Member Award Program to college-bound 

Mensa members and/or their dependents. 

The general rules, qualifications, and deadlines of the U.S. scholarship 

program apply, with the exception that there is only one round of 

judging, which takes place at the national level. Winners of Mensa 

member scholarships are announced with the U.S. scholarship program 

winners. 

Application Process 

If you are a Mensa member interested in the Foundationôs Mensa 

Member Award Program for you or your IRS-recognized dependent(s), 

please note you may apply to the U.S. scholarship program as well as 

the Mensa member program and are encouraged to do so. 

  

https://www.mensafoundation.org/what-we-do/scholarships/rules-and-guidelines/
https://www.mensafoundation.org/what-we-do/scholarships/scholarship-winners/
https://www.mensafoundation.org/what-we-do/scholarships/scholarship-winners/
https://www.mensafoundation.org/what-we-do/scholarships/us-scholarship-process/
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Mensa Annual Scholarship Needs Judges 
 

As many know, The Mensa Foundation sponsors an annual Scholarship 

Program.  

The Mensa Foundation Scholarship Program is an essay contest open to all 

students who reside within the boundaries of a participating American Mensa 

Local Group and who are enrolled in a U.S. college or university in the 

academic year following the award. Applicants write 550-word essays that 

describe their educational and/or career goals. 

Winners are selected based on these essays and Foundation judging criterion. 

Awards include both unrestricted and restricted awards at the local, regional 

and national levels. Restrictions are primarily limited to academic fields of 

study or a particular Local Group. 

American Mensa members and their dependents are also eligible to apply for 

two Mensa member awards; they must be enrolled in a U.S. college or 

university in the academic year following the award. Additionally, the 

Foundation awards one scholarship to a member of another national Mensa 

who is attending a U.S. college or university. The National Scholarship Chair(s) 

handle the judging of these awards specifically. 

Last year, Tampa Bay Mensa had 178 essay submissions. Essay judges are 

volunteers and I would like to solicit volunteers for judges for this year's essay 

contest. Judges are organized in teams and each team of judges must have at 

least 3 members, with 4 being recommended. Last year we had 5 teams of 3. I 

had to replace one judge in Round 2, which would not have happened if we 

had 4 members on each team. Essays are divided evenly between teams, so 

last year’s teams had to judge 35 essays each for Round 1. Essays that make it 

to Round 2 must be judged by all teams based on criteria provided by the 

Foundation, with a numerical score being awarded for each of the criteria. 

Those scores are submitted to the Scholarship Chair and tabulated, then 

submitted to the Foundation, who then start the process over at the Regional 

level. The essays that make it through the Regional scoring process are then 

judged at the National level.  
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Because we had so many submissions last year, I would like to have at least 30 

judges this year. This will make it less onerous on our judges, with fewer 

essays to be read by each judge.  

The Excomm has budgeted money to hold an appreciation event this year 
after the local judging process is over.  

Essays will be submitted from October 7th through January 15th and all must be 
judged, and the results submitted to The Foundation by February 15th. The 
essays may not be submitted to the judging teams until January 16th.  

A list of the essays to be awarded is included below.  

 
Awards: 
4 Paws and a Tail (4P) - $1,000.00 
Restricted to graduate level studies or continuing education of an established 
Veterinarian 
 
Bob and Mary Ann Cox Scholarship (M) - $500.00 
For a student who has been out of formal education for a period of six or more 
years. 
 
Carol Martinez Scholarship (CM) - $2,500.00 
Restricted to the field of information technology 
 
David Mann Scholarship (B) - $2,000.00 
Study of aeronautical engineering or an aerospace field. 
 
Diana Mossip Memorial Scholarship - $600.00 
 
Don and Virginia Prince Scholarship (P) - $600.00 
Must be a military veteran or spouse of a veteran 
 
Dr. Peter M. Kendall Science Scholarship (PK) - $600.00 
Restricted to the Natural Sciences including but not limited to Biology, 
Chemistry, Physics, Astronomy, 
Geology, Environmental Science, Forestry, Pre-Med, Pre-Dent 
 
CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜǎΩ !ǿŀǊŘ - $500.00 
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For the region with the highest percentage of local group participation as 
judged by the percentage groups who complete on time according to the rules 
of the competition, transmitting all the required paperwork. 
 
Greg Timmers Arts Education Scholarship (L) - $600.00 
Fine Arts that can include applied arts such as architecture, photography, 
ceramics and textiles. 
 
Grosswirth - Salny Scholarship - $500.00 
One award per region. 
 
Harper Fowley - Isolated M Award (E) - $600.00 
Study for an undergraduate liberal arts degree (B.A. or A.A.). 
 
Helen Kupper Scholarship (J) - $600.00 
For a student pursuing a degree in the Fine Arts. 
 
J. F. Schirmer Scholarship - $1,000.00 
Best in competition. 
 
Jerry Salny Memorial Scholarship - $600.00 
Next best in competition that did not receive another national award or 
Mensa Member award. 
 
Joe Zanca Scholarship - $600.00 
Next best in competition that did not receive another national award or 
Mensa Member award. 
 
Karen Cooper Memorial Scholarship - $600.00 
 
Kuhnel Scholarship - $500.00 
One award per region. 
 
Lester London Award (F) - $600.00 
Graduate study in history. 
 
Margie Mandelblatt Award (G) - $1,000.00 
Study in journalism. 
 
Margot Seitelman Memorial Scholarship (A) - $1,000.00 
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Graduate student who plans a career in professional writing or teaching 
English grammar and/or writing. 
 
Mark J Glancey & John G Gray LGBT Scholarship (R) - $1,000.00 
To be eligible for this scholarship the applicant must openly identify as gay, 
lesbian, bisexual or 
transgender. 
 
Rita Levine Memorial Scholarship (C) - $600.00 
For a female returning to school after any absence of seven or more years – 
may be re-enrolled at time of application. 
 
Rosemary Greathouse Scholarship (I) - $600.00 
For a student pursuing a degree in the Arts, including creative writing and 
journalism. 
 
STEM Scholarship (S) - $2,000.00 
For natural and applied science, technology, engineering and math majors 
(includes medical and health 
sciences majors) 
 
Tampa Bay Mensa Scholarship - $600.00 
 
¢ƘŜ {ƪƛƴƴŜǊ I9[[Ωǎ aΩǎ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ όIύ - $500.00 
Interpersonal communications, mediation, or related study. 
 
The Sylvia Scholarship (D) - $600.00 
For a woman pursuing a degree in the Natural Sciences or Mathematics. 
 
Walt and Mary McGrew Scholarship for Veterans (K) - $1,000.00 
For a veteran. 

 
To volunteer as a judge for this year’s essay contest, please email me at 
lmchristina@tampabay.rr.com. 
 
Thank you in advance for your help and participation. 
Linda Christina 
Scholarship Chair 
 

mailto:lmchristina@tampabay.rr.com
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Welcome to New Members! 
 

Take a moment to seek out and welcome these new members at upcoming 

events.  We always love to have new people joining or coming back to us! 

 

Birthdays! 
 

About Birthdays 

If you notice that your name does not 

appear in the appropriate monthly 

birthday list and you would prefer to have 

it listed, you can update your settings at 

the American Mensa website. Go to: 

https://www.us.mensa.org and log in, 

then click on My Mensa > My 

Membership Profile at the top. This will 

take you to the main profile page. Then 

click on ñMy Communication 

Preferencesò at the top right. In the 

ñMember Directoryò section, click the 

ñEditò link. There will be a check box 

called "Display birthdate online" which will un-block your birthday from the 

local data. 
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Note:  This is not possible for members who are under 18.   
If you have an underage child who is a member and would like his/her name 

to appear on the birthday list, please send an email to our  

Tampa Bay Sounding editor, editor@tampa.us.mensa.org with the subject 

ñTBM Birthday Announcementò at least two months ahead of time, so it 

can be added manually. (We will and do make every effort to include all 

requests received prior to publishing, but short notices are very 

difficult! ) 

 

 

 

mailto:editor@tampa.us.mensa.org
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Mensaversaries 
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άThe Reluctant RV Wifeέ 
by  Gerri Almand 

is released! 

¶ Dear Friends,  

It is with great joy that I announce the release of 
my book, The Reluctant RV Wife, on August 5, 
2019. Published by Brown Posey Press, an imprint 

of Sunbury Press, the book has soared to Amazon Best Seller Status. 

Did you ever wonder about those huge monstrosities tooling down 
the road? Read this true story about a reluctant wife and her excited 
husband during their first two humorously-conflicted years of RV 
travel. He wanted to go. She wanted to stay. They both change and 
ultimately find a new way of being. 

You may purchase my book at either Amazon or Sunbury Press by 
clicking on the following links: 
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https://www.amazon.com/Reluctant -RV-Wife-Gerri-
Almand/dp/1620061473/ref=sr_1_1?keywords=The+Reluctant+RV
+Wife&qid=1566401310&s=books&sr=1-1 

https://www.sunburypressstore.com/The -Reluctant-RV-Wife-
9781620061473.htm 

!ÌÓÏȟ )ȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ Á ÔÁÌË ÁÎÄ Á ÂÏÏË ÓÉÇÎÉÎÇ soon.  Please come see 
me.   Hear my humorous story of writing a book in an RV I never wanted. 

Concordia Village of Tampa 

(in the Crystal Dining Room) 

4100 E. Fletcher Avenue, Tampa, Florida 33613 

  

Saturday, November 16, 2019 

10:00 to 11:30 a.m. 

  

A book signing will follow the talk. 

Gerri Almand, Author 

 

A Vacation with the Mensa Club Med SIG 
By: Ken Kaplan 

Several years ago in the annual SIG  section of 

the Mensa Bulletin, I found an entry for the Club 

Med SIG stewarded by Erica Byrne.  Because it 

cost nothing (my kind of SIG), I joined, and 

have received sporadic emails from Erica ever 

since..  Although I have not previously 

responded, her Feb 2019 letter contained one 

sentence which made me run to find my 

passport, "Club Med is waiving the single 

https://www.amazon.com/Reluctant-RV-Wife-Gerri-Almand/dp/1620061473/ref=sr_1_1?keywords=The+Reluctant+RV+Wife&qid=1566401310&s=books&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.com/Reluctant-RV-Wife-Gerri-Almand/dp/1620061473/ref=sr_1_1?keywords=The+Reluctant+RV+Wife&qid=1566401310&s=books&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.com/Reluctant-RV-Wife-Gerri-Almand/dp/1620061473/ref=sr_1_1?keywords=The+Reluctant+RV+Wife&qid=1566401310&s=books&sr=1-1
https://www.sunburypressstore.com/The-Reluctant-RV-Wife-9781620061473.htm
https://www.sunburypressstore.com/The-Reluctant-RV-Wife-9781620061473.htm
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supplement for our May trip."  Good stuff!!   Vintage Mensa pricing! 

Three calls to the travel agent (TA) who specializes in bookings for this group 

netted me credentials for a May 25 departure, connecting through Miami both 

ways.  Including transfers to and from the Cancun Airport, I agreed to pay about 

$1500 for a "superior" room, good flights, and all the authentic Mexican food I 

could eat.  Yum! 

Although the town of Cancun is slightly inland, Club Med is right on the beach, 

more than two miles of it. Although the Tampa Bay area has much better 

beaches, Cancun has a terrific steady breeze, better than the zephyrs that cool 

my condo near the Gulf.  I  don't want to give you a false impression; some of 

the beaches were very good. 

If you've ever been on a cruise, you already have a feel for a Club Med 

vacation.  For starters, it is all-inclusive.  The fee you pay up front covers all 

your meals, some of your drinks, and most of your activities.  There are 

differences, but none really great.  Club Med has beaches, but I think cruise 

ships will have them also within five years.  Perhaps the most significant is that 

most of Club Med's excursion are free, or to be exact, included in the 

price.  Another major difference is the absence of a casino.  Club Med's 

marketing emphasis has switched over the years from young singles to 

families, so much so that a huge addition has been built in the Cancun complex 

exclusively for families about a mile east of the main area.   That's right -- a 

mile.  Totaling land, lakes, lagoons, and swamps full of crocodiles, Club Med 

Cancun sits on over three square miles of prime Caribbean-front nature 

preserves. 

Nonetheless, there are still plenty of young singles and young marrieds.  Out of 

the approximately three thousand guests (my estimate), roughly 25 percent 

were females who wore 2 inch squares of spandex which were strategically 

placed to remind us of bikinis.  I found it necessary to snooze in the sun with 

my glasses on.   There were also some young men. 

Post-booking communication with Erica had yielded the info that all Mensans 

met for a group meal on the first night there.  So, I met the group -- Erica and 

her husband Johann from San Francisco, Fred and Jane from South Carolina, 

Jo Beth from Ohio, and Chloe, a charming young woman who had traveled all 

the way from France to play in the water with us.  She spoke very little English, 

so I dusted off my Pidgin-French (buried for more than 25 years) to try to 

help.  Sacre bleu!  Quelle debacle! 
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Chloe was our only member under 40, and she was very.  I was quite easily the 

oldest and sympathized with her age gap.  I had little in common with any of the 

other five Mensans, other than our love of water sports, so I set out to meet my 

neighbors and other guests.  About 60 percent of the guests were native 

Spanish speakers; nonetheless, those who were reading books would stop by 

my chair to show me their books and take a closer look at mine.  Some spoke 

excellent English.  Others knew a few words; coupled with my Pidgin-Spanish, 

we managed to carry on very erudite conversations in butchered 

Spanglish.  Caramba! 

I always travel with my iPad on which has been loaded with several days worth 

of Classical and Jazz.  I usually wear earphones to avoid annoying my nearby 

fellow guests, but when trolling for people to whom to talk, I keep the volume 

high enough to reel in a few but low enough that new acquaintances can sit 

close enough to converse. 

I had hurt my back several days prior to take-off, so I was not able to participate 

in water-skiing, scuba, or sailing, my usual favorites.  My hotel room was on the 

third floor of a building about one-half mile from the main (breakfast) restaurant 

and about three-eighths of a mile from Taco Arte, the Mexican (lunch) 

restaurant.  Walking to those, and walking on the beach, were the sum of my 

exercise. 

Let's face it.  Whether you're cruising or Club Medding, one of the major 

attractions is the food.  Mostly gourmetish in the main restaurant, muchly 

authentic Mexican  in Taco Arte (but with some Tex-Mex thrown in, and always 

available through most of the day in prodigious quantities.  I am incredulous 

that I gained only two pounds during my seven-day stay. 

I thought the entertainment was slightly superior to most cruise lines.  If you 

agree with my opinion of most shipboard shows, you consequently understand 

the obscure cliche, "damning with faint praise."  The shows were very 

"folklorico" in nature. 

Both the Main Restaurant and Taco Arte offer buffets only.  Taco Arte attracts 

the bulk of the guests and all of the employees for lunch.  The Club Med 

planners mistakenly thought that most of us Norte Americanos would eat at the 

Main Restaurant which serves a lot of American dishes.  As a result, the 

number of tables at Taco is barely adequate between noon and 12:30, and 

table sharing is the norm.  Every day, employees would ask to share my 

table.  A word about employees: most of them are between the ages of 23 and 

30, have college degrees in hotel management, and are almost desperate to 
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practice their English.  They consider Club Med to be one of the very best hotel 

chains for which to work; complete fluency in English is the main key to 

promotion into management. 

The young people who shared my table were delightful.  On the first day, Majo 

approached with Fala in tow, asking if I would mind their company.  We talked 

away their entire lunch hour, and I now know what it's like to grow up as a 

middle-class girl from a medium-size town in Mexico.  They both love Mexico 

but want to travel, and they view Club Med as the employer most willing to send 

them to work in its overseas resorts.  Majo, whose English is excellent, hopes 

for a European or Asian resort where few of the guests speak Spanish.  Fala, 

who looks like a 22-year-old Jessica Alba, speaks little English and hopes for 

Spain or one of the Hispanic resorts. 

Majo came again the next day with a different partner, Adrian.  By now she was 

helping me choose dishes from the buffet line.  Her recommendations for 

soups, salads, and desserts were impeccable, but her imprecation to try 

horchaka, a sweet rice drink, was a five-star loser.  However, her feelings were 

not hurt when I decided to stick with Dos Equis.  Adrian, incidentally, is a star 

futboller who wants to come to America -- where the big money is -- to play in 

the major soccer league. 

On the third day, Majo had to work through lunch, so I was reading and sipping 

beer when a Mexicano of about 60 stopped at my table.  I was ready to tell him 

I was willing to share the table when he stopped me dead with "Excuse 

me.  Are you a Mensan?"    When I affirmed that i was, he identified himself as 

"Pablo, an honorary Mensan."  It turns out that Erica has brought the Club Med 

SIG to Cancun many times consequently, she and the Mensa group have 

adopted Pablo who drives the boat that pulls the water skiers.  Over the next 

few days, Pablo and I ate several meals together. 

On the fourth day, Majo returned with Sheila, raven-haired beauty who 

appeared to be about 17.  In her excellent English, she corrected my mistaken 

notion, "Oh no!  I am 26 years old," which made her the oldest female 

employee who lunched with me.  Sheila was an all-time drama queen; although 

I am always interested in the lives of the people whose countries I visit, I was 

happy to see the two of them go back to work.  Majo was off the next three 

days - off to Mazatlán to have her mother do her laundry - so I lost my BFF. 

I spent day 5 in the town of Cancun.  In spite of the resorts, restaurants, and 

other touristy buildings which had bee erected around the town. downtown 

Cancun is still a sleepy Mexican town.  Window-shopping among the Mom-and-
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Pops took over three hours and made me hungry enough to splurge on a meal 

for which I hadn't already paid.  The diner into which I wandered looked like 

something out of an old John Ford western, but the food was both excellent and 

cheap. 

I plan to return with the Mensa Club Med Sig the next time that Erica 

announces that the single supplement has been waived.  Until then, all the 

memories are good. 

Classified Ads 
 

 

 

WANTED : Costume jewelry; especially older vintage pieces. Show, sell, trade 

or talk about it! Love Estate Sales, too. ~ Contact SapirSchwartz@yahoo.com   

WANTED : Happy (Crochet) Hookers & Knotty Knitters!  I would love to get a 

group of us to make items for Holiday distribution (hospital or nursing homes) 

as part of Mensa Cares. Perhaps adult & kid scarves, newborn hats/ booties, 

shoulder shawls or baby blankets. Anyone interested in meeting (home, Barnes 

& Nobel) or virtual collection? ~ Contact MelissaLStephens@gmail.com 

Help Needed with My Game:  After 40 years, I have taken my idea of a 

game and made it physical.  I need help with play testing my game, mostly 

making sure that the instructions are good enough that someone interested in 

strategy games would be able to play my game without my standing over their 

mailto:SapirSchwartz@yahoo.com
mailto:MelissaLStephens@gmail.com
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shoulder explaining things.  Chess is the most similar game that I can think of in 

terms of how the pieces move. 

I usually make it to Sylviaôs games night (2nd Saturday of each month in 
Oldsmar), and would welcome anyone willing to assist in improving my 
instructions (and hopefully playing also).  I am willing to meet elsewhere on 
other days if that is more convenient, or earlier on the 2nd Saturday as well.  
Also I would be happy to treat anyone helping, if they desire, to lunch or dinner. 
Please contact me at: cgodfrey7@hotmail.com or 941-383-6765.  Thank you. 
Sincerely, Charles Godfrey 

Calendar & Event Details  
 

Events may be changed or updated after the Tampa Bay Sounding has been 

published.  Our online calendar is updated and includes newest details & short-

notice events.  Please visit our web site for the most recent information about 

events at tampa.us.mensa.org and click on ñEventsò in the top ribbon. To 

submit an event you would like to host, email event details to 

sylviachocolate@gmail.com including the date, time, description, place, and 

host contact information.   The deadline for an event to appear in the print 

newsletter is the 10th of the preceding odd-numbered month.  Except for rare 

cases which hosts will make clear, all events listed in our Calendar of Events, 

whether hosted in private homes or public venues, are open to all Mensans and 

accompanied guests. While kitty amounts are mandatory, hosts often spend 

more than the specified amount, and donations in excess of the kitty amount 

are appreciated.  If you have special needs or restrictions, it is prudent to 

discuss them with the host in advance.  

 

  

mailto:cgodfrey7@hotmail.com
mailto:sylviachocolate@gmail.com
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Next ExComm Meeting 

3pm ς 6pm, Sunday, December 15th 

18244 Collridge Dr, Tampa, FL 33647 

Tampa Bay Mensa Executive Committee meetings are open to all Tampa Bay Mensans. 

 

Frequently Repeating Events 

Reading Group 7 pm 

Wednesdays, Nov 6, 20   Dec 4, 18 

Where: IHOP, 4910 West Spruce Street, Tampa 

We meet twice per month (on the first and third Wednesday) at the 

IHOP on Spruce Street, near the airport. Bring along books you'd like to 

exchange or give away. Jim Perry philart@gte.net  

 

Tampa Lunch Bunch @ Sweet Tomatoes 12:30 pm 

Each Thursday: Nov 7,14,21,28  Dec 5,12,19,26 

Where: Sweet Tomatoes of Carrollwood, 14703 N. Dale Mabry Hwy., 

Tampa (just south of Ehrlich/Bearss) 

Sweet Tomatoes is an all you can eat salad & soup buffet. Show up at 

your convenience and join us in the private room off the dining area. Tell 

the cashier you are there for the Mensa lunch to receive a 15% discount.  

 

Evenings of Games & Trivia 

Oldsmar Games Night 7 pm  

2nd Saturdays: Nov 9   Dec 14 

Where: 651 Timber Bay Cir West, Oldsmar 
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We play fun board and table games. Snacks and sodas providedτ$3 kitty 

helps defray refreshment expenses. No pets. No smoking indoors. 

Hosted by Sylvia Zadorozny sylviachocolate@gmail.com  813-855-4939 

 

Tampa Games Night 7pm 

Last Saturdays: Nov 30, Dec 28 

Where: 11111 N 20th Street, Tampa 

Come play fun board & table games - feel free to bring your favorites! 

Dinner provided, plus snacks, sodas, coffee & tea. ($3 kitty helps defray 

refreshment expenses). Melissa has quite a large family of pets, including 

3 large friendly dogs, reptiles and a parrot as well as cats who stay in 

their room during games night. The dogs will need a backyard play 

session or walk - and always welcome company. The large game room is 

on a separate AC; additional tables are available in the dining and living 

room areas. No smoking indoors, please. Street & driveway parking. 

While you and guests are welcome anytime, courtesy RSVP is 

appreciated & does truly help for meal planning: 813-476-5405 

or  MelissaLStephens@gmail.com  

 

Trivia Night at Maloneys Carrollwood 7 pm 

Wednesday, Nov 13  

Where: 12904 N Dale Mabry Hwy, Tampa 

Meet as a team for trivia. Contact Lisa Blair jazzergirl@verizon.net or text 

240 205 1684 to let me know if you are planning to attend. 

  

mailto:sylviachocolate@gmail.com
mailto:MelissaLStephens@gmail.com
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Special Events with Changing Location Details 

GourMensan Dinner 6:30 pm  

Wednesday, Nov 20 

Where: JC Noodle House.  14803 N Dale Mabry Hwy, Tampa, FL 33618, USA 

(map) 

JC Noodle House Restaurant offers authentic and delicious tasting Japanese 

and Chinese cuisine including both ramen and hand pulled noodles. The 

restaurant is also known for its hibachi and bento meals using high quality fresh 

ingredients. Restaurant website: https://www.jcnoodle.com/ RSVP to this 

Facebook event, or contact Lisa Blair at Jazzergirl@verizon.net with 

Gourmensan in the subject line. 

 

GourMensan Dinner 7 pm  

Wednesday, Dec 11 

Where: Mirage Restaurant  

tôs not a mirage, it's authentic Persian food! Located just off Hwy 60, near the 

Courtney Campbell, this well-reviewed restaurant with a mix of Persian & 

Mediterranean cuisine sounds yummy! Online menu & reviews mention kibbeh, 

kebabs, tabbouleh, dolmades, kalamata olives, hummus, and baba ganoush. 

Be-omide-didar. 

 
Restaurant website: 

https://www.miragerestaurant.com/ 

 

RSVP to Ronnie Dubs (Rndubs@hotmail.com) or Lisa Blair 

(Jazzergirl@verizon.net) with Gourmensan in the subject line. 

 

Thai Brunch with Manasota Mensa 

When: Sun, November 10, 10am ï 12pm 

Where: Wat Mongkolratanaram, 5306 Palm River Rd, Tampa, FL 33619, USA 

(map) 

https://maps.google.com/maps?hl=en&q=JC%20Noodle%20House%2C%2014803%20N%20Dale%20Mabry%20Hwy%2C%20Tampa%2C%20FL%2033618%2C%20USA
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.miragerestaurant.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0KYQgG3VSSMpopysfxCaiai6dhGZWQwOqw80ZzaGmT8iYJqTJFlRTrf6I&sa=D&ust=1573678518877000&usg=AFQjCNHwC0965Lh2OZ0R_2SPe-UH_YI8ZA
mailto:Rndubs@hotmail.com
https://maps.google.com/maps?hl=en&q=Wat%20Mongkolratanaram%2C%205306%20Palm%20River%20Rd%2C%20Tampa%2C%20FL%2033619%2C%20USA
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$10-20 ïTHAI BRUNCH at WAT MONGKOLRATANARAM in TAMPA. This 

was so much fun last time that weôre going to do it again! The food choices are 

overwhelming at the Sunday Market at this Buddhist temple, with offerings of 

soup, custardy coconut-onion cakes, noodles, chicken, sprouts, red port curry 

over rice, and so much more. The temple is at 5306 Palm River Road in 

Tampa. Weôll meet at the temple at 10 AM. This is a shared event with 

Manasota Mensa, so at the temple weôll all meet at one of the picnic tables by 

the wooden gazebo. Look for the yellow balloons! R.S.V.P. to 

ruthdanielle@hotmail.com or 941-685-0680. 

  

Get Involved! 
Tampa Bay Mensa appreciates members taking active roles in our 
organization!  As we run entirely by member volunteers, we know how 
valuable your time is, and how precious your commitments to Tampa Bay 
Mensa are. Talk to any ExComm Member to learn more about roles YOU can 
play in YOUR Tampa Bay Mensa. 
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2018-2019 Tampa Bay Mensa Officers 
 

Executive Committee 
 

Local Secretary 
Art Schwartz 
1909 Dover Ct 
Oldsmar, FL 34677 
727-467-4666 
locsec@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 

 
Assistant LocSec 
Sylvia Zadorozny  
651 Timber Bay Cir W 
Oldsmar, FL 34677 
813-855-4939 
asstlocsec@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 

 
Treasurer 
Kathy Crum 
treasurer@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 
 
Calendar Editor 
Sylvia Zadorozny 
813-855-4939 
sylviachocolate@ 
gmail.com  
 
Community Services 
Officer 
Lisa Blair 
240-205-1684 
jazzergirl@verizon.net 
 
Gifted Youth Coord. 
Melissa Stephens  
813-476-5405 
giftedyouth@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 
 
Assistant Gifted Youth 
Coordinator 
Theresa Hohmann 
 
 
 

Membership Officer 
Lisa Blair 
membership@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 

 
 

Programs Officer 
Melissa Stephens 
813-476-5405 
melissalstephens@ 
gmail.com  

 
Publicity Officer 
Lisa Blair 
publicity@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org  
 
Scholarship Chair 
Linda Christina 
testing@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 
 
Scribe 
Sylvia Zadorozny 
sylviachocolate@ 
gmail.com 

 
 

SIGHT Coordinator 
Melissa Stephens  
sight@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 
 
Social Media Dir. & 
Webmaster 
Belinda Nemeth 
webmaster@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 
 
Testing Coordinator 
Lisa Blair 
testing@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 

 
Member at Large 
Jeanine Guerrera Ripoll 
 

Other Officers 
 
Editorial Board 
Art Schwartz 
Thomas Thomas 
Melissa Stephens 

 
Election Supervisor 
Bill Loring 
16613 Ashwood Drive 
Tampa, FL 33624 
203-512-6235 
election@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 

 
Ombudsman 
Maran Fulvi  
ombudsman@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org 

 
Proctors 
Art Schwarts, Lisa Blair, 
Thomas Thomas 
 
New Sounding Editor 
Rob Bradford 
editor@ 
tampa.us.mensa.org  
 
Additional Contacts 
RVC, Region 10 
Thomas George Thomas 
27647 Sky Lake Circle  
Wesley Chapel, FL 33544  
813-994-3981 
rvc10@us.mensa.org 
facebook:thomas.g.thomas 
Twitter: @FardleBear 

 
American Mensa Ltd. 
National Headquarters 
1200 E. Copeland Rd. Ste 
550 
Arlington, TX 76011 
(817) 607-0060 
www.us.mensa.org 

mailto:publicity@tampa.us.mensa.org
mailto:publicity@tampa.us.mensa.org
mailto:editor@tampa.us.mensa.org
mailto:editor@tampa.us.mensa.org


 

T
IM

E-
S

E
N

S
IT

IV
E

 M
A

T
E

R
IA

L
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


